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Rail "raw" if it was determined that a certain call 

was made by that species (Kellogg 1962). Hearing 
that Kickers were calling in Saskatchewan, Archie 
Hagar made the journey in 1964, and at 4:00 AM on 
the 6th of July, found a male Virginia Rail giving 
the kicker notes (Callin 1968). A series of other 
short papers in the late 1960s and early 1970s (e.g. 
Bollinger and Bowes 1973) directly linked the 
kicker call to Virginia Rail, smugly stating that the 
mystery was solved. But wait, it turns out that 
many members of the genus Rallus give the kicker 
call in some form or another, including Clapper 
(R. Iongirostris) and King (R. elegans) rails and even 
the Eurasian Water Rail (R. aquaticus), although 
the function of the call remains obscure (Manolis 
1981). So, what species did Brewster and his 
friends really hear? "Probably" a Virginia Rail 
(Veit and Petersen 1993). 
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Announcement 

The European Ornithologists' Union and the new journal Arian Science 

The European Ornithologists' Union (EOU) was 
formally founded in August 2000 in Zurich. Its ob- 
jectives are the advancement of ornithology and the 
promotion of the scientific study of birds among or- 
nithologists in Europe. The business of the EOU is 
conducted by the Council: Jacques Blondel (Presi- 
dent), Liz Pasztor (Vice-President), Andreas Helbig 
(Secretary), Peter Jones (Editor), Lukas Jenni (Trea- 
surer), Peter Berthold, Casimir Bolshakov, Anton 
Kristin, Erik Matthysen, Anders Pape Moller, Eulalia 
Moreno, Arie van Noordwijk, Ulla Norberg, Chris- 
topher M. Perrins, Fernando Spina, and Hans 
Winkler. 

The EOU was founded as an equal partnership 
among avian biologists throughout Europe. The EOU 
will organize biennial conferences and provide a 
platform for smaller thematic ornithological groups. 
The EOU has already held two successful conferenc- 
es: 1997 in Bologna, Italy; 1999 in Gdansk, Poland. 
The next conference will be held in Groningen, The 
Netherlands, 22-26 August 2001. (For more infor- 
mation see http://www. nou.nu. ) 

The EOU will publish the scientific journal Arian 
Science, The European Journal of Ornithology. Avian Sci- 
ence publishes significant original papers and occa- 
sional review articles of international interest on all 

aspects of ornithology, theoretical and applied, but 
with a primary focus on the biology of European 
species. The journal is published in English. The first 
two issues will appear in the second half of 2001. 

Thereafter, four issues will be published per year. 
The Editor of Avian Science is Peter Jones. Please send 
your best manuscripts on European birds to the Ed- 
itor, Dr. Peter Jones, ICAPB, University of Edinburgh, 
Kings Buildings, Edinburgh EH9 3JT, Scotland. 

The EOU is a society under Swiss law and open to 
members from any country. Annual membership fee 
includes the journal Avian Science and is EURO 40 
(for members of high-income countries) and EURO 
20 (for members of low-income countries and stu- 
dents). For more information and membership con- 
sult the home page at http://www. eou.at or contact the 
Secretariat of the EOU, Stephan Tr6sch, Hintergasse 
22, CH-8268 Salenstein, Switzerland. Fax + +41-71- 
664-3563. E-mail: eou@bluewin.ch. 


